UNL Research Council
September 29, 2015, 344A Whittier Research Center
MINUTES
Present: Professors Christensen, Delserone, Forbes, Geisinger, Jones, Olson, Powers, Soh (via phone), Wang and AVCR Goddard.
Call to Order: Powers called the meeting to order at 11:35 a.m.    
Welcome new members: AVCR Goddard welcomed the members to the Council and thanked them for playing a critical role at the university by assisting faculty and promoting research on campus. Goddard briefly talked about the expectations that VC Paul has for the members while serving on the Council. Goddard also explained how the submitted applications are funded and the application review process. Goddard reminded the members to be thoughtful in their review process and give constructive feedback.  
Approval of Minutes April 30, 2015:  Motion made to accept the minutes as distributed. Motion seconded and approved. 
Approval of Minutes Nebraska Lecture discussion April 30, 2015: Motion made to accept the minutes as distributed. Motion seconded and approved.
Fall sub-committee assignments: Powers went over the sub-committee assignments and explained his rationale for assigning the committees the way he did. Powers reminded the members, when they’re reviewing the applications, make sure you review at the criteria, look at the RFA. Each member needs to review each application assigned to them, then the sub-committee should get together to discuss all of the applications. The sub-committee chair will submit the review comments for each application in NUgrant, those comments will be sent to the applicants. Powers also said the funding recommendations will be discussed at the next meeting and the focus of the discussion will be on proposals that each sub-committee feels are in the middle of the pack, might/might not get funded.
Goddard explained that the review of the applications could be a challenge for most of the members, because the subject matter will be outside of the member’s expertise. The guidelines do state the proposals should be written in lay terms. 
Powers went over the proposed deadlines for the application reviews and subcommittee assignments. 
Nebraska Lecture Series: Powers reminded the members that the Nebraska Lecture Series will be held on October 27 at 1:30 p.m. at Nebraska Innovation Campus, with Dr. Shane Farritor giving the Lecture. Powers mentioned he’ll be moderating the Question and Answer session after the Lecture.  

Other items: Powers mentioned there had been a Special Opportunity Fund application submitted in the last couple of weeks. He and Olson reviewed the application and recommended it for funding. He said it was an impressive application and a great speaker will be coming to campus. Jones mentioned that someone in her department (History), had submitted the application and they were looking forward to this visit. 

Forbes asked about the special opportunity funding. Powers briefly explained the process for submitting/reviewing these applications.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Powers talked about the budget in previous years and the funding that was allocated for each category. If needed, funds can be moved from one category to the next, if the members felt it was warranted.  

Adjournment: There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 12:10 p.m.
